

Explore Dream Discover Achieve

EXTRA CURRICULAR POLICY

February 2018

Stourport Primary Academy

Extra-curricular Policy

Aims of the policy:

By encouraging extra-curricular activities, we intend to:

- Enable children to sample from a range of activities and pursuits that will help them choose leisure activities for adult life.
- Enable children to have fun and enjoy a broad range of activities.
- Enable children to extend their enjoyment of particular areas of learning through more in-depth study and activity.
- Encourage children to develop friendships between age groups and work together cooperatively.

Lunchtime activities by academy staff:

These run for approximately 30 minutes and are intended to attract children who would be unable to attend after school clubs.

After school activities by school staff:

Timings of after school activities run by a member of staff will be at their discretion and parents will be informed of details and options.

After school activities run by outside providers:

Timings of after school activities run by an outdoor provider will be at their discretion and parents will be informed of details and options.

A member of the school staff should be available for the duration of the club in case of an emergency and also to insure that all children have safely exited the premises at the end of the club. All club staff will be required to present a recent a DBS (formerly CRB) certificate to be photocopied and kept on record by school.

After school procedures:

After school activities normally run from 3.20. Written permission must be given by a parent or legal guardian prior to any child attending a club. A register will be kept of children attending. A list of children attending the club will be given to office staff and phase leader. Children are regularly made aware of the clubs that are available.

Information about clubs will be displayed on the newsletter.

If an after school club is cancelled a member of the office staff should be informed as soon as possible so arrangements can be made to contact parents so that they can collect their children. Club organisers should be kept informed of any child we are aware is unable to attend the club on any given occasion and they should also alert the office staff if any child does not attend and is not accounted for.

There will be a maximum number of places on offer and the school reserves the right to withdraw the privilege of attending if expected behaviour is not met by child.

During clubs we expect the same level of behaviour as we do in school and the school behaviour policy followed at all times.

If a child's behaviour is deemed to inappropriate or unsafe over time the school may decide to withdraw the offer of the club.

Equal Opportunities:

Equality Statement

At Stourport Primary Academy we are committed to ensuring equality of education and opportunity for all pupils, staff, parents and carers receiving services from the Academy, irrespective of race, disability, sex, sexual orientation, gender reassignment, religion or belief, pregnancy and maternity, and age (for staff only). We will adhere to the legal definitions of these protected characteristics as set out in the Equality Act 2010.

We aim to develop and maintain a culture of inclusion and diversity, in which all those connected with the Academy feel proud of their identity and able to participate fully in Academy life.

All clubs are advertised to all children. Where barriers to children participating exist, we try to overcome these by:

- Running lunchtime clubs for those children who have difficulties staying after school.
- Addressing any other special need that might require adaptation.
- During the year each child will have the opportunity to attend a club run by school staff.

All club leaders are required to keep a list of children with special needs and health issues. Special arrangements may need to be made for these children in discussion with the school leadership team.

Health and Safety Considerations:

All club leaders should ensure that every half-term there is a reminder about:

- Procedures in case of fire.
- Rules for moving round the school building particularly arrangements for going to the toilet.
- Expectations of behaviour.
- Arrangements in case a club has to be cancelled.
- The expected duration of the club and any other details.

All clubs leaders should ensure that:

- They are familiar with the school's health and safety policy.
- They have up-to-date permission slips from parents, including agreed arrangements for travelling home.

School leadership should ensure that:

• DBS checks have been completed on all club leaders.

- Club leaders are clear about the expectations of the school regarding their role.
- Procedures are followed.
- Risk assessments are in place for each club.
- There is always a member of school staff on the premises whilst the club is taking place.

Charges for Clubs:

Any parent who would like their child to attend a club but is unable for financial reasons can approach the school that will consider their application sympathetically and may be able to offer support.

The cost of clubs is kept to a minimum. Clubs run by staff only charge for the cost of consumable items, eg a charge for each cookery session to cover the cost of ingredients.

Outside providers of clubs operate their own charging policies.

Where outside providers are charging parents, it is expected that the costs to be incurred will be made clear before parents agree to children attending the club.

This Policy will be reviewed annually.